

Division of Finance & Management

Office of Air, Rail & Transit 700 East Broadway Avenue Pierre, SD 57501 O: 605.773-3574 dot.sd.gov

February 28, 2025

Re: Cancellation Notification: Cutaway Vehicle Procurement, 24RFP11641

Dear Vendors:

The South Dakota Department of Transportation (SDDOT) is announcing the cancellation of the current Cutaway Vehicle procurement effective immediately due to a formal protest received by our office. After a thorough review and in accordance with the State of South Dakota codified law and SDDOT procurement policies, we have determined the protest is valid and canceling 24RFP11641 is the most appropriate course of action. We regret any disruption this may cause and appreciate the time and resources you have invested.

In response to this cancellation, SDDOT is committed to moving forward with a new procurement for Cutaway Vehicles. A new Request for Proposals, updated timeline, and submission details will be published soon. SDDOT will notify all interested parties when it is published and follow established Federal and State guidelines for advertising the procurement opportunity.

Thank you for submitting your proposals to 24RFP11641. If you have any questions, please contact me at (605) 773-3574 or jack.dokken@state.sd.us.

Sincerely,

Jack Dokken Program Manager

SDDOT Office of Air, Rail and Transit

Cc: Kellie Beck, SDDOT Division Director Karla Engle, SDDOT Chief Legal Counsel